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Dear Friends, 

 

As we journey more deeply through the liturgical season of Lent, we see ever-growing visible 
evidence of the Old English roots of that word: “lencten,” which means “Spring” or the 
“lengthening of day in spring.”  Daffodils and other seasonal flowers are signaling that winter 
is gradually coming to an end and this liturgical time will soon give way to the blossoming of 
Easter.  Yet, as you will see in these pages, Lent still has much to offer us in the life of our church. 
 
When you turn to the page featuring our special worship during the Lenten Season, highlighted 
are the ongoing Wednesday evening Lenten Soup Suppers, Palm Sunday, Maundy Thursday 
Communion Service, Good Friday Tenebrae Service, and Easter Sunday.  Eventide continues 
Sunday evenings at 6:30 through Palm Sunday evening. 
 
A special opportunity that you will not want to miss is the Youth Italian Dinner on Saturday, 
March 2, from 5:00 pm until 7:00 pm.  Friday Fellowship midday meal will occur on March 8 
at 11:30 am in Bruch Hall, and God’s Trailblazers, a time of enjoying the coming of spring by 
walking the trails of Wooster Memorial Park, returns on Sunday, March 17, at 1:00 pm.  And 
extend your knowledge of God’s good creation by reading the Earth Care Team’s article on 
pathways for decreasing our congregation’s carbon footprint. 
 
Our beloved Don Beane’s memorial service will take place in our sanctuary on Saturday 
morning, March 9, at 1o:30 followed by a lunch reception in Bruch Hall.  That same evening 
Don’s love of choral musical will be celebrated as we host the Wooster Chorus Spring Concert 
at 7:30 in the sanctuary. 
 
Finally, our sister Westminster Presbyterian Church will be celebrating a 150th Anniversary 
on May 5.  An integral part of their celebration will be taking part in the Mustard Seed Mission 
Project.  Page 15 in this newsletter gives the details of this ambitious and most meaningful effort 
to reduce and even eliminate medical debt for those in our area who are in financial distress. 
My hope and challenge for the members of our congregation is to join them in this project by 
donating through the Mustard Seed website at https://wpcwoo.org/rip .  Let us generously 
support Westminster’s milestone as we help our neighbors in deep need! 
 
Blessings and Peace, 

 

David 

 

https://wpcwoo.org/rip


 

This highlight for Tower Tidings is written to update the congregation on the work of the Session 

in February 2024.  

Session met on February 28, 2024 to review the activities of the ministry teams, hear the financial 

update from January and to plan for upcoming events. The Endowment Allowance policy for 2024 

was updated and passed unanimously. Session members heard Amy Baxstrom share about her 

 final project to complete her Christian Educator certification. Carol Gates was appointed by  

Session to be on Amy’s team, as required by PC (USA).  Pastor Rice and Lisa Rumbaugh will also 

be part of Amy’s support team here at FPC Wooster.  The Session meeting for April will be moved 

to May 1, with two Session meetings scheduled for the month of May.  Discussion during the  

meeting centered around the applying for funds from the ReKindle grant offered by Columbia  

Theological Seminary.  Faith and Nurture ministry team offered suggestions about how those  

potential funds could be utilized.  

Session also approved the statistical report that is submitted to Presbytery annually.  This report 

includes general information about membership changes, ages of members, and basic church  

financial data. As you may know, Presbytery is one of the levels of the governance of our  

denomination.  The local churches are collectively represented by Muskingum Valley Presbytery, 

the Synod and on to the General Assembly of PC(USA).  

Members of Session will continue to meet on the 4th Wednesday of each month at 7:00 p.m.  Please 

reach out to any of the Elders listed above with any questions or concerns.  Positive feedback is  

also welcomed as this team is working diligently to listen, discern and communicate successfully. 

Minutes from each Session meeting are located in a notebook in the Gathering Area.  If you have 

any questions or concerns to be shared with the Clerk of Session, please use this email address:  

 

sessionclerk@firstpreswooster.org 

 



Greetings from the RDM! 

 

Thank you all who have turned in your stewardship pledge cards.  If you have not turned in your 

pledge commitments, there is still time as we are putting the finishing touches on the 2024 FPC 

budget and we would like to include yours as our staff and ministry teams prepare for the upcoming 

year.  Pledge cards can be obtained in the office or gathering area. 

At the February meeting, our Session voted to approve the 2024 Endowment Allocation Policy as 

recommended by the RDM.  This important policy determines the sustainable and responsible  

portion of our legacy funds to help fund our current programming, structure, and missions each 

year and still maintain a healthy endowment for years to come.  

The members of the RDM are committed to the transparency of our church funds.  Please feel free to 

reach out to anyone on the RDM to ask any questions or obtain additional detail regarding the FPC 

finances. 

Peace and Blessings, 

Tom Rumbaugh, Chair 

Dana Brooks, Church Treasurer; David Rice, Pastor;  

Stuart Miller; Laura Neill; Jeff Perkins; Mark Gordon 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 

FPC Youth Italian Dinner 

March 2nd, 5:00pm-7:00pm 

Tickets are $10 each.  

Children 5 and under are free. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tickets can be purchased at the door. If you 

would prefer to use a credit card to pay- 

please use the following link. 

 https://www.jotform.com/

form/220862789741063  

https://www.jotform.com/form/220862789741063
https://www.jotform.com/form/220862789741063


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This month we will be joining in on a multigenerational Sunday school and learn-

ing about and experiencing several Spiritual Practices.   

 

Upcoming events 

Italian Dinner- March 2nd, 5:00pm-7:00pm 

March Fun Fellowship TBD 

April 15th joint Fellowship with O’Huddle- Amazing Race 6:00-8:00 

May- Party at Paula’s!! Date TBD 

 

 

 

 



     

               Youth prepping food for the Severe Weather Shelter  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 



 

 

Join us for our February Friday  

Fellowship on Friday March 8th at 

11:30am.  Beth Weaver from Habitat for 

Humanity will be our guest speaker. 

Please use the link below to sign up!  

 https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/20F084BAEA72FA7FB6-48247046-

february 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are happy to have a staffed nursery once again!  We are always blessed with young, 

energetic students from the College of Wooster and this year is no different. Paired with 

a volunteer from our church they are ready to rock, color with, play with, and bring 

God’s love into our tiniest of souls.  The nursery is available during Sunday school and 

Worship for infants and toddlers.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Beginning March 17,  FPC will have a Multigenerational Sunday school class held in Bruch 

Hall.   This class will learn and execute 6 Spiritual Practices.  This class is a project that I am 

working on to complete my certification process and become a Certified Christian Educator. 

Please consider joining us in Bruch Hall beginning March 17 at 9:00 am.  

Thank you!  Amy Baxstrom 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Classroom 1 downstairs continues to have a robust gathering that continues to challenge and 

engage each participant using Diana Butler Bass’ book, Freeing Jesus.  

Please consider joining them at 9:00 am downstairs.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GOD'S TRAILBLAZERS 

 

God's Trailblazers is back to enjoy the beauty of spring and warmer weather  

together!  This is a group for people who enjoy hiking and walking in the beauty  

of the outdoors.  We will spend time hiking on trails and sometimes we will stick to 

 easier walking paths depending on the needs of the group.  If you're interested,  

please join us on Sunday, March 17th at 1:00, weather permitting.  We will meet  

at the first paved parking lot at Wooster Memorial Park off of Silver Road.  We will be meet-

ing once a month at TBD locations, so please make sure you read the bulletin and News 

Flash carefully.  Looking forward to enjoying God’s incredible creation with anyone wanting 

to join! 

 

Questions?  See Carrie Gordon (or call or text)  

(614) 565-3541 



 



 



 



 



 



The congregation extends its sympathy to the family of 

long-time member Pat Arn who died February 4, 2024 

at the age of 98.  Pat was born in Toronto, Canada and 

graduated from Hathaway Brown School in Shaker 

Heights where she played softball and was goalie on the 

ice hockey team.  Pat met her late husband Ed in Texas 

where she had begun nurses training at the University 

of Texas at Galveston.  Pat and Ed were married in 1948 

and lived in Dallas and Philadelphia before moving to 

Wooster in 1958. 

 

Pat raised five children and participated in many activities at church and in the commu-

nity.  At FPC Pat was a deacon and enjoyed Friday Fellowship and Mixed Company 

gatherings.  She was involved in many organizations in the community and served as 

Beall Avenue School PTA president, Girl Scout leader, Ida Sue School swimming in-

structor, Cancer Drive captain, Wayne County Mothers March of Dimes chair, Veterans 

of Foreign Wars Poppy Sale chair, and American Legion Auxiliary officer.  She enjoyed 

travel, knitting and sewing, swimming, and College of Wooster basketball. 

 

Pat is survived by her children Pam, Tim, Heidi, Kit, and Ben, sixteen grandchildren, 

and fourteen great-grandchildren.  A memorial service was held at McIntire, Bradham 

& Sleek on February 17. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

   
 

MARCH BIRTHDAYS 
  

 March 4   Noah Shaffer 

 March 6   Karolyn Rice, James Watt 

 March 7   Jonathan Swank 

 March 9   Angela Earley 

 March 13   Ted Short 

 March 14   Makena Conrad 

 March  15   Karen James, Madeline Harrington 

 March 16   LeRoy Foster, Pat Milles, Carmella Scott  

 March 17   Olivia Hiner 

 March 19   Stirling Musselman 

 March 21   Kathryn Turning 

 March 23   Neil Edmiston, Sarah Dunlap 

 March 24   Roy Hancock 

           March 27   Peter Swank 

 March 28   Shirley Badger 

  

 

 

 

    



 

 

 

 

LITURGIST SIGN-UP - YEAR 2024 

IN THE SANCTUARY  

 

If you or a member of your family (all ages are welcome) 

would like to sign-up to be a liturgist during the 2023 year, 

please sign-up at the following link:  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/liturgistsfpc 

 

THANK YOU FOR VOLUNTEERING!    

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE SIGN-UP 

YEAR 2024 

IN THE SANCTUARY  

 

If you would like to sign-up for Prayers of the People during the 2023 year, 

please sign-up at the following link: 
 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/prayersofthepeople 

 

Thank you for Volunteering!  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FLOWERS IN THE SANCTUARY   

SUNDAY MORNING WORSHIP 

YEAR 2024 

 

If you would like to dedicate flowers in honor or memory  

of a loved one in the Sanctuary 

on Sunday mornings during the year 2023, 

please sign-up at the following link: 
 

Thank you! 

 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/sanctuaryflowers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

First Presbyterian Church                                                                                                              

621 College Avenue                                                                                                                   

 Wooster, OH 44691                        

 Phone: 330-264-9420                                       

Fax:     330-262-7305  

Hours:  M, T, Th - 9-4 

Wed & Fri. - By Appt.            

 

                        

       Address Service Requested   

  

 

   

        www.facebook.com/FPCWooster/  

            www.firstpreswooster.org 

             

                                                                                                                      

                       
 

Office Contact Info 
                   Email     Phone Ext. 
David  Rice   drice@firstpreswooster.org             ext. 202 
Donna Bye   dbye@firstpreswooster.org   ext. 201 
Amy Baxstrom  abaxstrom@firstpreswooster.org  ext. 204 
Rachel King   rking@firstpreswooster.org    
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Deadlines   

 Submission Deadline Approximate Delivery 

    FPC News Flash Wednesday by noon End of Week 

    Tower Tidings 15th of each month End of Month 

     Bulletin Wednesday Weekly 

     Session 2nd Monday of the month 4th Wed. of each month 

     Session Packets 2nd Monday of the month 3rd Sunday of the month 

https://www.facebook.com/FPCWooster/

